MILLBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A Better World Through Conservation

Meeting Minutes

Date: December 15, 2021 | Time: 6:30 P.M. | Large Conference Room

Present: Ronald Stead, Paul DiCicco, Jeff Raymond
Absent: Christopher Weagle, Raymond Keddy

6:30 P.M.

6:35 P.M.

Chairman Stead opened the meeting at 6:30PM.

Mr. Stead reviewed the minutes of the November 17, 2021. Mr. Raymond noted an edit
in the vote for 17 Rice Road project. Mr. Raymond motioned to approve the minutes as
amended, seconded by Mr. DiCicco. All in favor, motion approved.

Mail

The Commission received the MACC FY23 invoice for the FY23 membership, will be
due in the New Year.

The Commission received an appeal to DEP from the abutters of the 17 Rice Road Notice
of Intent. DEP will review their appeal and keep the Commission aware of their findings.

Public Hearing- Notice of Intent DEP# 224-0831

Lake Singletary Watershed Association

Lake Singletary

Dominic Meringolo, of Solitude Lake Management, representing the applicant, explained
the management program currently imposed has been very successful in treating the
ponds and lakes in Millbury over the years and Solitude is looking to extend the program.
About 10-20 acres of the 300-acre pond will treated as part of the annual program by
Solitude. Dan McNamara from the Singletary Watershed Association was also on the call
and said that the long-standing program has helped keep the weeds to a minimum. Mr.
McNamara stated that the Town of Sutton has already granted a 3-year NOIL Motion to
close the Public hearing made by Mr. Raymond seconded by Mr. DiCicco. All in favor,
motion approved. Motion to approve the Notice of Intent made by Mr. Raymond and
seconded by Mr. DiCicco. All in favor, motion approved.

Other Business

Request for Certificate of Compliance for 2 Birch Street was received. Both Conor
McCormack and Mr. DiCicco made site visits to property, there was a retaining wall built
along the water’s edge on Dorothy Pond and a deck built on back of house, work was
done back in 2019. Both agreed the project was complete and COC can be issued. Mr.
DiCicco made motion to issue the Certificate of Compliance for 2 Birch Street, seconded
by Mr. Raymond. All in favor, motion approved.

An Emergency Certification was issued and signed by Mr. Stead for 15 Carleton Road.
The Board of Health and Tom Purcell, the Board’s Septic Engineer, provided a letter



explaining the threat to adjacent wetlands and supporting. All members of the board will
sign certification form tonight.

Next meeting date: Wednesday, January 5, 2022 at 6:30pm
Motion to adjourn made by Mr. DiCicco, seconded by Mr. Raymond at 6:57pm. All in
favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Schold
Conservation Clerk
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